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Staff and Educational Development Association

Annual General Meeting

Thursday 9th May 2019, 18.00pm to 18.45pm
Clayton Hotel Belfast, 22 Ormeau Avenue, Belfast, BT2 8HS
Minutes
1. Present
David Baume

Judith Broadbent
Conference & Events Committe

Clara Davies

Co-Chair

Carole Davis

Vice-Chair

Mary Fitzpatrick
Executive Committee

Peter Hartley

Co-Chair, Conference & Events Committee

Giles Martin

PDF Committee

Neil McKeown


Pam Parker

Conference & Events Committee

Ruth Pilkington
PDF Committee

Gabriela Pleschova

Susie Schofield

James Wisdom
Company Secretary

Roz Grimmitt

SEDA Administrator

Apologies

Rehana Awan

Sue Beckingham

Executive Committee

Nick Bowskill


Services & Enterprise Committee

Sally Bradley

Penny Burden


Executive Committee

Rachael Carkett

PDF Committee

Jessica Claridge

PDF Committee

Rachel Curzon

Nigel Dandy


Conference & Events Committee

Fiona Denney

Lesley-Jane Eales-Reynolds

Jenny Eland


PDF Committee

Yaz el Hakim


Vice-Chair

Juliet Eve
Elaine Fisher


Co-Chair, Services & Enterprise Committee

Orla Hanratty

Laura Hills


Scholarship & Research Committee

Naazima Kamardeen

Jaki Lilly


Co-Chairs, Services & Enterprise Committee

Deborah Locke

Adam Longcroft


Amanda Louw


Lynnette Matthews

PDF Committee

Virendra Mistry

Educational Developments Editorial Committee

Sue Morón-García

Jo Peat


Co-Chair

Catriona Price

Trevor Russell

Rowena Senior

Executive and Scholarship & Research Committee

Claire Taylor


Educational Developments Editorial Committee

Ruth Whitfield


Conference & Events Committee

Gina Wisker


Editor, IETI

2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 10th May 2018
a. Accuracy
Correction: Yaz el Hakim had not been present.
Other than this the minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
b. Matters arising not covered elsewhere on the agenda
Updates:

· Conferences were now making a surplus

· The Centre for Recording Achievement had now closed so the MoU was no longer in place. SEDA may take on some of its work

· SEDA was now in contact with WonkHE regarding producing content for their site

· CJED had not requested support from SEDA, but Clara had met the contact at the ICED Council meeting in Atlanta
3. Report of the Directors
The report was received. Highlights included:

· The year had been productive in terms of SEDA Specials and the associated event for programme leaders
· It was hoped that more one-day events could be organized in 2019

· The two conferences had been very successful

· SEDA had met with the Council for at Risk Academics (CARA) and they had provided an article for Educational Developments magazine and were hoping to do something at the ICED 2020 conference
· SEDA had worked with the HEA on the previous review of the UK-PSF. The next review was now on hold and not high on the priority list for Advance HE. It will be important for SEDA to have a voice in this when it does happen. SEDA was trying to forge a good relationship with Advance HE – they had exhibited at the last SEDA conference and were also institutional members of SEDA

· HE was undergoing a time of change with the introduction of the subject level TEF. SEDA needed to support colleagues with this
· SEDA would be working on a new strategic plan at its June residential meeting.
4. Financial report and accounts
a. Report from auditors
The audited annual accounts for 2018 were received. Comments:

· SEDA had made a 9K surplus in 2018 as opposed to a 26K deficit in 2017, which was good news

· There was no real difference in SEDA’s overall position as the reserves were still at quite a similar level as previously

· The auditors had recommended that SEDA keep aware of the VAT situation (SEDA was not currently registered for VAT)

· The auditors had also recommended that the office improve its reconciliation processes to avoid discrepancies between the admin office’s records and finance office’s records

· The audit was a good way to reassure the members that the charity was being managed appropriately

The 2018 accounts were approved.
5. Appointment of auditors 
James declared an interest at this point, as PK Group was the auditor for another organization which James was involved in.

Keith Stephenson, the Finance Director, would be leaving the ACU so the recommendation was to remain with PK Group for 2019 for consistency.

It was agreed to reappoint PK Group. 

It was noted that Keith had been an important figure for SEDA over the past 10 or so years. The relationship with the ACU had been very steady and this was largely due to Keith’s actions and decisions. Keith was very aware of SEDA’s financial position and set the annual admin fee accordingly – i.e. not too high for the organization to bear. There may now be a risk that the ACU will change its policies towards its external clients. SEDA wished to note it’s thanks to Keith for his excellent services over the past decade.

6. Elections
a. Two posts without portfolio
There were two nominations for the two posts. These were from Jenny Lawrence and Clare Power. The nominations were approved and Jenny and Clare were appointed to the Executive Committee.
7. Confirmation of appointment of Treasurer
a. Maurice Teasdale
Maurice Teasdale’s reappointment was approved.
8. Discussion and questions to the Executive
It was suggested that SEDA allow electronic participation in the AGMs in order to widen access. Action: Co-Chairs/Roz to look into this.
9. Any other business

There was a question about SEDA’s view on OneHE. Clara and Jo had talked to Olivia Flemming and been given access to the OneHE platform but it hadn’t been clear how it could benefit SEDA. SEDA felt that its JISCMail list was working very well in terms of enabling communications within the community. SEDA would keep a watching brief on OneHE all the same.
SEDA’s policy is to look to collaborate with other organisations in the sector. There were many organisations out there so SEDA needed to be focused about who it worked with and ensure the necessary processes and protocols were in place.

The meeting closed at 18.45.
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